
 

{00173500;1}   

Materials linked from the February 14, 2013 Faculty Senate agenda. 

 

Proposed OSU Civility Policy Language 11/29/2012 

 

Oregon	State	University	is	committed	to	maintaining	a	working,	learning	and	
social	environment	in	which	the	rights	and	dignity	of	all	the	staff,	faculty,	and	
students	of	the	University	community	are	respected.		Among	the	many	things	
we	do	to	maintain	such	an	environment,	the	University	prohibits	behaviors	
that	rise	to	the	level	of	bullying	as	described	below.	

Under	this	University	policy,	prohibited	bullying	is	defined	as	conduct	of	any	
sort	directed	at	another	that	is	severe,	pervasive	or	persistent,	and	is	of	a	
nature	that	would	cause	a	reasonable	person	in	the	victim's	position	
substantial	emotional	distress	and	undermine	his	or	her	ability	to	work,	study	
or	participate	in	his	or	her	regular	life	activities	or	participate	in	the	activities	
of	the	University,	and	actually	does	cause	the	victim	substantial	emotional	
distress	and	undermines	the	victim's	ability	to	work,	study,	or	participate	in	
the	victim's	regular	life	activities	or	participate	in	the	activities	of	the	
University.		

This	policy	is	not	intended	to	and	will	not	be	applied	in	a	way	that	would	
violate	rights	to	academic	freedom	and	freedom	of	expression,	nor	will	it	be	
interpreted	in	a	way	that	undermines	a	supervisor’s	authority	to	
appropriately	manage	their	work	unit.		This	definition	reserves	to	the	
University,	in	furtherance	of	its	educational	mission,	the	right	to	address	
conduct	that	would	not	necessarily	be	unlawful.		It	is	not	intended	to	create	
individual	or	group	rights,	whether	contractual	or	otherwise,	that	do	not	exist	
under	existing	law.	

Concerns	about	violations	of	this	policy	can	be	directed	to	the	University’s	
Office	of	Equity	and	Inclusion	for	consultation	and	possible	investigation.	

	


